From: Bob Neville 
Sent: 23 April 2015 09:12
To: 'robingrimston'
Subject: RE: Swalcliffe Park Equestrian 14/01762/F

Dear Mr Grimston
Further to your email below I make the following comments:
The decision has not yet been issued in relation to application 14/01762/F as we are still awaiting the receipt of an acceptable noise management plan. Work is currently on-going on this matter but is hoped to be resolved over the next week or two. The Noise Management Plan will be available on the Council’s website as soon as it is agreed; at which point the decision will issued.
There is nothing within the permission that will require that the access is relocated within any specific timeframe. 
The permission will relate to the whole of the site; the hatched area was included by the applicant’s as an indication of the ‘Everyday Schooling’ but is not to be restricted as such.
Regards
Bob Neville MSc
Planning Officer 
Development Management
Cherwell District Council
Ext: 1875 
Direct Dial: 01295 221875 
Mailto:robert.neville@cherwell-dc.gov.uk



[bookmark: _GoBack]From: robingrimston 
Sent: 23 April 2015 08:54
To: Bob Neville
Subject: Swalcliffe Park Equestrian 14/01762/F

Dear Mr Neville

Swalcliffe Park Equestrian 14/01762/F

I am writing to draw your attention to a few points.

The Application (para 1.3) sought relocation of the Gate, currently situated some 30m to the West of Elm Farm to a location further away.  This will clearly reduce the adverse impact of vehicles turning almost outside our property.  There is no evidence on the ground of the gate being relocated.  When is it proposed to happen? As you can appreciate grinding gears outside your property can be annoying.  Presumably the existing gate being used is unauthorised. 

The Application is subject to a satisfactory Noise Management Plan (MNP) (para 5.77), in accordance with the criteria specified in para 3.4.  Two representatives from the Council visited the site on 21st March.  A month has now elapsed since the Committee meeting and there is no evidence of a satisfactory NMP having been produced.  Could you please advise, and forward a copy of the Noise Management Report, as soon as it is available. 

The 365 Day activity is authorised in the hatched area.  You may not be aware that the hatched area has no physical boundary on the ground.  Jumps and dressage arena markers appear to remain, on occasion, in positions in what may be outside the hatched area.  How do you propose to monitor the “line in the sand” boundary and what is the course of action if jumps etc are outside the area?

Kind regards 

Robin Grimston 

